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Steve Panter

From: Kevin McGuinness <kevin@flemingleeshue.com>
Sent: Tuesday, October 23, 2012 2:49 PM
To: steve@flemingleeshue.com
Subject: FW: Monian 34th Street CAMP

As requested.

Kevin A. McGuinness, PG, LSRP
Associate
Fleming-Lee Shue, Inc.
158 West 29th Street
New York, N.Y. 10001
P: (212) 675-3225
F: (212) 675-3224

-----Original Message-----
From: John Durnin [mailto:jedurnin@gw.dec.state.ny.us]
Sent: Friday, July 27, 2012 9:07 AM
To: Kevin McGuinness
Subject: Re: Monian 34th Street CAMP

Good Morning Kevin,

You are proposing to modify Section 2.4 of the approved CAMP. The modification is to perform the particulate
monitoring using a technician instead of monitoring station equipment. The reason is because there are no actual
upwind/downwind conditions due to the unique physical "boxed in" conditions of the work area.

Having been at the site several times, I agree there is no defined upwind/downwind situation where a particulate
monitoring station can be effectively set up. Also it is difficult for a pedestrian to get near the work area. The only
public (non-workers) near the site would be passengers inside the Amtrak train going through the tunnel.

The site is “boxed in” by:

1. The Ease Retaining Wall,
2. The west wall structure (11th Avenue/Javits complex) 3. The extensive 11th Avenue viaduct road bed/structure
overhead, 4. The north and south ends of the work area are vacant and similarly "boxed in" for a long distance in both
directions.

As per the approved CAMP, the roving technician must perform the monitoring full time during all intrusive activities.
The readings would have to be recorded both in time and location (existing grid
system) to properly document that particulate monitoring was done in accordance with Section 2.4 of the CAMP.

The monitoring equipment must be capable of detecting the particulate levels sufficiently to determine any exceedances
of the action level and meet the requirements of Section 2.4.

This modification to the CAMP needs to be done by a Certified Industrial Hygienist (CIH).
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These are my thoughts. If you have any questions please give me a
call.

Thanks,

John

>>> "Kevin McGuinness" <kevin@flemingleeshue.com> 7/26/2012 3:30 PM
>>>
Good afternoon John. In anticipation of the start of the long-awaited soil excavation, I wanted to pose a question to
you. The RAWP-approved CAMP plan includes the standard monitoring for VOCs and dust upwind and downwind.
As
you know, the upcoming activities will be conducted completely under the 11th Ave. viaduct which also has walls
around the majority of the area.
As
such, there is minimal potential for exposure to the public and also no real wind direction. Accordingly, we are thinking
that a monitoring technician, roving with a PID and dust monitor, during all earth moving activities is the best method.
Would like your thoughts on the matter. Thanks

Kevin A. McGuinness, PG, LSRP

Associate

Fleming-Lee Shue, Inc.

158 West 29th Street

New York, N.Y. 10001

P: (212) 675-3225

F: (212) 675-3224


